
Year 2 SATs 
Parents’ Information Meeting



What are SAT’s?

At the end of year 2, children are assessed on their 
maths, reading and writing ability.

SATs are just one of the range of strategies teachers 
use to assess children. They aren’t about passing or 
failing, but are used to reflect the level your child is 
working at and to inform teachers in making their 
judgements of children’s progress and attainment.  



When will they happen?

The Year 2 tests must be conducted during 
May.

Monday 16th May - Friday 20th May. 



How are the tests carried out?
The tests will be completed in a normal classroom environment 
during lesson time. They take between twenty and forty minutes, 
but they are not strictly timed.

Support can and will be given in line with the test rules and 
where appropriate children will be given resources to support 
them. 

They will be marked by the teachers.



Should the children be worried?

Absolutely not!

All we ask is for the children to do their best.

The test is based on things they will have learnt in KS1 
so they will be able to attempt most of it.



What will the children need to do?

There are two mathematics papers:
Paper 1: arithmetic
Paper 2: reasoning 

There are two grammar, punctuation and spelling papers:
Paper 1: spelling
Paper 2: grammar

There are two reading papers:
Paper 1: reading and answering questions 
Paper 2: reading and answering questions 



Example questions - Maths

Arithmetic 

Reasoning 



Example questions - English 

Spelling 

pack 

Grammar and punctuation 



Example questions - English 
Reading - Paper 1 and Paper 2 

Children will be given a selection of texts and questions which will focus on what they have just 
read. The second paper will include separate texts which are more challenging than the first.



Writing 

There is no test for Writing.

Instead, your child’s teacher will consider a range of 
your child’s written work over the year in order to 
decide if they have met the expected standard. 

These judgements will include looking at your child’s 
handwriting, their use of punctuation, spelling, 
grammar and whether they can write coherently. 



What happens if my child misses a test?

We have a window of time to complete SATs tests.

If a child misses a test, they can take it when they 
return to school as long as the test window is open.



What about the results?

The test results will be used to help teachers make an end 
of Year 2 teacher assessment judgment.

Teachers will use the tests, other assessment information 
and the children’s work across the year along with other 
evidence they have seen in the classroom, to make a 
judgement about their progress and attainment.



What are the possible results?

For English reading, English writing and maths, each judgement 
reports if a pupil is: 

• working towards the expected standard 

• working at the expected standard 

• working at greater depth within the expected standard

Results will be released in July and sent home with the end 
of year report. 



Year 2 expectations - spelling
Common exception words



Year 2 expectations - maths

Times Tables - 2, 
5, 10 x tables



Year 2 expectations - reading
Reading 
fluency - 90 
words per 
minute



Year 2 expectations - handwriting



How can I help my child?

Daily reading and discussion - simple 
comprehension, sequencing, predictions, basic 
inference questions

Times Tables practice - oral, written, TTRockstars

Handwriting - cursive practise

Spelling of Common exception words



If you have any questions, 
please speak to your 
child’s class teacher. 


